ﬁ Outlook

Re: Request to Wood-Perry Ditch Company

From Brenda Ratcliff <ratcliffb2@gmail.com>

Date Fri 2025-01-10 9:02 AM

To Tom Bennett <tom@forgework.com>

Cc  Martin Bouliane <martin_bouliane@hotmail.com>

| support the change as well.

Since the south piping was completed water accessibility after switching flow has been much quicker
and flow has been more consistent. Great for an end-of-line user.

Brenda

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 9, 2025, at 11:16 AM, Tom Bennett <tom@forgework.com> wrote:

| support this change
Tom Bennett

Bennett Forgeworks Inc.
www.bennettforgeworks.com

Phone: 970 626 2100
Cell: 970729 0516

On Thu, Jan 9, 2025 at 9:34 AM Martin Bouliane <martin_bouliane@hotmail.com> wrote:
January 9, 2025

Request to Wood-Perry Ditch Company (WPDC)
To the 2025 WPDC board of directors (recusing myself):

As the owner of Lot#21 in the Dallas Meadows HOA, | am requesting that the main mean
of water transportation for the irrigation water going through my property will now be
using the newly installed pipeline rather than the existing open earth ditches. As a
precaution and to ensure the functionality of the new pipeline, | will keep the existing
ditches in place for at least a year as a backup solution.



The use of the pipeline will provide a more efficient way to distribute the water from
many aspects such as reduced losses through seepage and evaporation, faster delivery
after setup changeover, reduced maintenance and increased safety for the operators.

The underground pipeline is designed to carry much more water than our deeded
amount. The deeded water rights for all combined users of the WPDC is about 2 cubic
feet per second (CFS). Per the engineering design the pipeline can carry a minimum total
of 6.4 CFS. That is 3.76 CFS on the diagonal branch and 2.63 CFS on the south branch.

An operating manual for the pipeline will be published on the WPDC website prior to the
2025 irrigation season.

Thank you for your consideration.
Martin Bouliane

711 Meadows Cir.



